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large numbers meeting rarely but needs a selected
group meeting often. It also seems insufficiently
recognized that workers in the mental health fields
are usually self-selected and this is specially necessary
in this work. It certainly applies to doctors and
nurses, not all of whom make good psychiatrists or
mental nurses, and it should be seen to apply with
equal force to social workers and occupational
therapists.

It seems to me that unless what appears to be
present policy is reversed it will become urgently
necessary for mental health teams to develop their
own community services in the form of either domi
diary nurses or psychiatric health visitors. I would
urge the College, if not already doing so, to move
strongly for a reversal of present social work policy so
far as it affects mental health, or to support the
setting up of a new corps of workers in the field with
an appropriate pay and career structure.

E. A. Buiucrrr.
Darlinglon Memorial Hospital,
Hollyhurst Road,
Darlington,
Co. Durham, DL3 6HX.

THE TAYLOR MANOR HOSPITAL
ESSAY AWARD

DEAR SIR,

I wish to draw the attention of your readers to the
Taylor Manor Hospital Essay Award being offered

to the medical student, physician, law student or
lawyer under 30 years of age who authors the best
manuscript on the medical, ethical, or legal aspects
of the delivery of mental health care. The winner
will receive a cash prize of $250.00 plus travel
expenses to attend and to read the essay at thc 6th
Annual Taylor Manor Hospital Psychiatric Sym
posium in Ellicott City, Maryland, U.S.A., on 6 and
7 April 1974.

The subjects to be discussed at this symposium
include: The Right to Treatment; The Right to
Refuse Treatment; Involuntary Hospitalization;
Prisoners of Psychiatry; The Right to be Different;
Behaviour Modification; Psychosurgery; Drug Addic
tion; Alcoholism; The Right to Suicide; The Use of
Psychiatric Patients as Research Subjects; Confine
ment of Political Dissenters in Mental Hospitals; etc.
The speakers will be world-renowned physicians,
lawyers, jurists and ethicians.

An original and one copy of the double-spaced,
typed manuscript (maximum 3,000 words) suitable
for publication in a scientific journal must be sub
mitted by I5January 1974, to FrankJ. Ayd,Jr., M.D.,
Symposium Director, 912 West Lake Avenue,
Baltimore, Maryland 21210, U.S.A. Further details
ofthecompetitionmay be obtainedfrom Dr.Ayd.

Flt&Nx J. AYD, JR.
Taylor Manor Hospital,
Ellicoti City,
Maryland 21043,
U.S.A.
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